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Would you like to receive our
weekly E-Newsletter? Subscribe
today at prosperumc.org/subscribe

August 10, 2025

https://vr2.verticalresponse.com/s/websitesignupform38482906975496


BACK TO SCHOOL

As summer winds down and the 
school year begins, our local 
schools once again become 
vibrant centers of learning, 

growth, and challenge. We have 
put together a prayer guide 

that can be used, if you choose, 
to guide you in prayer for the 
schools, students and faculty.

Youth Family Cookout
Sunday, Aug 10th, 5pm

Children’s 11am 
Sunday School

Youth Group
Sundays @ 5pm

Families are invited to a fun and 
relaxing cookout to connect, chat, 
and enjoy delicious food together. 
Learn more about youth ministry 
and what we have planned for 

the fall.

Every Sunday in August will 
have a fun event during the 

11:00am Sunday School hour for 
Children’s Ministry.

8/10 - Promotion Sunday 
Celebration

8/17 - Game Day

As we get in the swing of a new 
school year, we have some 

fun events planned for Sunday 
nights from 5-7pm.

8/10 - Family Cookout
8/17 - Game Tournament

Learn more at prosperumc.org/back-to-school

< < < < < < > > > > > >

BACK TO CHURCH CELEBRATION
Sunday, August 24th, 12pm
As the summer break comes to a close and a new school year has begun, we would like to invite you to 
a church-wide gathering after worship. We’ll be serving brisket & pulled pork. Sign up to bring a side or 
dessert at the table in the Commons.

THRIVING SUNDAY MORNING GROUP BEGIN NEW STUDY
Sundays @ 9:45am
Anxious for Nothing: Finding Calm in a Chaotic World by Max Lucado. Does the uncertainty and chaos of 
life keep you up at night? Is irrational anxiety your constant companion? Let God help you win the war on 
worry and receive the lasting peace of Christ.
Thriving meets every Sunday at 9:45am in room 108.
Learn more at prosperumc.org/thriving

ACOLYTE & COMMUNION STEWARD TRAINING
Sunday, August 17th, 12pm
As the new school year begins, we like to give the opportunity to the children & youth of the church to 
participate and learn about worship. Meets in the Sanctuary on Sunday, August 17th following worship.
Acolytes bring in the light of Christ and take it back out into the world during Worship services. This 
opportunity to serve is open to students grades 1st-5th. Communion Stewards help with communion in the 
11am service on the first Sunday of the month. Communion Stewards will assist the pastors & servers with 
communion. This opportunity to serve is open to students grades 6th-12th.
Questions? Contact Pastor Kellie

https://www.prosperumc.org/event/thriving---sunday-morning-group-beginning-new-study
mailto:pastorkellie%40prosperumc.org?subject=


Order of Worship
Welcome and
    Announcements 
 
Prelude 

Opening Prayer
 
Opening Hymn

Affirmation of Faith

Gloria Patri

Passing the Peace

Blessing of the Backpacks

Morning Prayer
    Lord’s Prayer

Offering

Special Music
 
Message
    Scripture 
 
Holy Communion (8:30)

Invitation to Follow Jesus 

Closing Hymn
 
Benediction 
 
Postlude

A Mighty Fortress is Our God, arr. by Fritchie

 
Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing

Mvmt. 2 of Bassoon Concerto, by von Weber 

Let’s Be 5 & 2 People!
Mark 6:31-42

The King of Love My Shepherd Is

Brethren, We Have Met to Worship, arr. by Fritchie

Michael Hirsch, bassoon
 

UMH# 400 

UMH# 881

UMH# 70

Michael Hirsch, bassoon

Pastor Jason

UMH# 138

 
Michael Hirsch, bassoon

Acolytes: Emma VanderHaar

It is with mixed emotions that we share the news that Jamie Herrington, our Assistant Director of Family 
Ministries, is stepping down. Thankfully, she is not going far; she will be back in the classroom with PUMP 
(Prosper United Methodist Preschool) this school year. While we will enjoy seeing her with all the cute 
toddlers, we will greatly miss her touch with Family Ministries. We have so appreciated her hard work these 
last two years and count it a blessing that she came alongside Jenn Brown to help kids from nursery to 
graduating seniors draw closer to Jesus.
The Staff-Parish Relations (SPR) Team is already hard at work. The opening will be posted today on our 
website and on various job boards. We are already praying for the candidates and the one who will be our 
next Assistant Director of Family Ministries.  Thankfully, Family Ministries is supported by wonderful people 
and already has exciting plans in the works for this Fall. It’s our turn as the church to rally around them for 
the sake of these students. If you would like to help in the interim, I know Jenn would love to hear from you 
(jenn@prosperumc.org).
This Sunday will be Jamie’s last on staff; so, SPR is hosting a “Thank You Line” after the 11:00 service. We’ll 

have cupcakes and a chance to tell Jamie thank you and “see you next week.” Notes can also be sent to the church office (1801 Lanier 
Way, Prosper, TX 75078), and we’ll help deliver. Let’s help her know how much we’ve appreciated her ministry these last two years!
Remember that we are a resilient church with a vision and purpose that transcends the bumps and bruises along the way! Even when 
it is not our plan, we celebrate and rejoice in the accomplishments of those we love! I am confident and sure there are many victories 
ahead as we continue to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. We can do this! Thanks be to God.

Grace and peace,
- Jason



Interested in joining the Praying Tree?
Subscribe at prosperumc.org/prayingtree

Prayer Concerns 
We believe in the power of prayer. We also believe God loves you and cares about what concerns your heart, and we care too.  
Please keep the following prayer concerns in your prayers.

If you have a prayer concern to share with us, please submit at https://www.prosperumc.org/prayerrequest. Your concerns will be shared with the Praying Tree. A weekly prayer email listing 
of joys and concerns is sent out to members of the Praying Tree so that requests can be lifted  up to the Lord during private prayer time and may be shared in the weekly bulletin. 

Dick Smith
Brett Smith

Sherri Williams 
Eddy Henry

Family of Trent Wilson
Vicky Trumbull

Janice Eiler

Kevin Rodriguez 
Families affected by Hill Country flooding

Ralph Armstrong
Former students of Connie Layman

Pastor Kellie and Family of Connie Judd
Peace in Israel 

Peace in Ukraine 

FALL SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS NEEDED
Are you passionate about nurturing young minds and helping them grow in their faith? We are 
looking for dedicated adults to join our Family Ministry Sunday School team! This is a wonderful 
opportunity to make a meaningful impact in the lives of our children & youth by guiding them 
through their spiritual journey. Join us in making a difference.
Learn more at prosperumc.org/fallss

JOIN THE ESL TEAM 
Meets Tuesdays, 6:30pm
ESL classes begin on August 26th. The program (& need!) continues to grow and so does the need 
for teachers, aides and greeters. No foreign language skills are needed! ESL has very small class 
sizes, 1-4 students. So the volunteers work in small groups. The work is personal and relational. 
Volunteer training on Tuesday, August 5th, 6:30pm.
Learn more at prosperumc.org/esl
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CONFIRMATION REGISTRATION OPEN 
Meets Sundays, 9:45am
Confirmands are youth in the 7th grade or above who learn about the meaning of Christian 
faith, the history and teachings of the United Methodist Church, and an explanation of the 
baptismal and membership vows they will be professing. Classes begin September 7th.
Register at prosperumc.org/confirmation

ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS FOR YOUTH COUNCIL 
Due Wednesday, September 3rd
Applications are now being accepted for the 2025-26 Youth Council. Applications are due 
by Wednesday, September 3rd. Officer positions: Administrative Chair, Missions Chair, 
Leadership Development Chair, Communications Chair, Discipleship Chair
Learn more at prosperumc.org/youthcouncil

https://www.prosperumc.org/news/2021/5/3/prayer-tree-a5r5a-2aey8
https://prosperumc.org/event/sunday-school-teachers-needed/
https://www.prosperumc.org/esl
https://www.prosperumc.org/event/f81126cf-867f-4c3b-a5f3-d57c6540a402
https://www.prosperumc.org/event/30aa85eb-b6d5-43fc-a5ab-16163a80844b


Bible Studies & Small Groups
Children’s Ministry - Children up to 5th grade •  Visit prosperumc.org/children for details • To connect, jenn@prosperumc.org 
    Sunday School - 9:45am & 11am
    Common Ground - 4th & 5th grade Small Group  •  1st Sunday of the month, 4-5:30pm, Resumes Sept. 7th 
Youth Ministry - Grades 6-12 •  Visit prosperumc.org/youth for details  •  To connect, youth@prosperumc.org 
    Sunday School - 9:45am
    Confirmation - 7th grade & up  •  Sundays @ 9:45am, Resumes Sept. 7th
    Youth Group - Sundays @ 5pm, Resumes Sept. 7th
Adult Ministry - Visit prosperumc.org/adult for details  •  To connect, pastorkellie@prosperumc.org 
    Faithbuilders & Journey- Sunday Morning Group @ 9:45am, room 149 
    The Seekers - Sunday Morning Group@ 9:45am, Room 157 
    Thriving:Next Gen Hearts - Sunday Morning Group@ 9:45am, Room 108 
    Thirst to Thrive - Women’s Bible Study, Tuesday @ 9am, room 149 or Wednesday @ 6:30pm, room 108 
    True Grit - Men’s Bible Study, Wednesdays @ 11:45am 
    Methodist Women’s Fellowship - 1st Mondays @ 6:30pm 
Music Ministry - Visit prosperumc.org/music for details  •  To connect, music@prosperumc.org 
    Chancel Choir - Rehearsals on Wednesdays @ 6:45pm, Sanctuary 
    Joyful Noise - Children’s Choir, Kindergarten-5th grade  •  Sundays @ 9:45am, Resumes September 7th

Staff Jason McConnell, Senior Pastor 
Jenn Brown, Director of Family Ministries 

Jamie Herrington, Asst. Dir. of Family Ministries
Kathryn Zetterstrom, Director of Music 
Kaela Vance, Dir. of Children’s Choir 

Eric Breon, Pianist 

Kellie Wilson, Associate Pastor 
Sharon Boswell, Dir. of Communications & Office Admin 

Stephen Milner, Facility Manager
Mia Gutierrez-Woods, Preschool Director

Jennifer Steckel, Bookkeeper 
Luis Rodriguez, Custodian

DID YOU KNOW? 
A New UM Church Plant in Anna
The Gathering Anna is a United Methodist church plant that is forming in Anna. PUMC is 
providing some administrative support to The Gathering as they work towards their new 
location & building. For example, Jane Russell is volunteering to help them to develop 
their bookkeeping system. 
Know someone in the Anna area that is seeking a new church? Send them to The 
Gathering!
Follow their progress at thegatheringanna.com

https://www.prosperumc.org/children
mailto:jenn%40prosperumc.org?subject=
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